Golden Grove Road Upgrade Project – Stage One

Construction works and Bus Stop 54 notification

Dear Residents/Business Owners/Property Owner

The Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure (DPTI) wishes to advise that construction works are being undertaken as follows:

Golden Grove Road between Kunzea Way and One Tree Hill Road:

Activities: earthworks and drainage works; installation of lighting conduits; asphalt resurfacing of road crossings; pavement, footpath, kerb and gutter works.

Work hours: Monday to Saturday, from 7am to 5pm, until late July 2020.

Golden Grove Road between Kunzea Way and Einstein Drive:

Activities: swale construction and earthworks (western side).

Work hours: Monday to Saturday, from 7am to 5pm, until late May 2020

Activities: earthworks, kerb and gutter (eastern side).

Work hours: Monday to Saturday from 7am to 5pm, until late June 2020

Golden Grove Road and Hancock Road will remain open to traffic with a 25km/h speed restriction in place while workers are onsite, with lane closures and other speed restrictions subject to onsite conditions. Road users are requested to observe traffic signage and speed restrictions to advise of changed traffic conditions.

For real time roadwork information, download the AddInsight app for Apple or Android or visit: www.traffic.sa.gov.au

There will be no access restrictions to property or business driveways. Advance notice will be given if there is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access.

Pedestrians are requested to observe signage of path closures and advised not to enter areas fenced off for project works.

Bus Stop 54:

The community is also advised that **Bus Stop 54** on Golden Grove Road, Golden Grove (western side) will be closed, until further notice. Passengers are directed to use Bus Stop 55 on Golden Grove Road.



Bus Stop 53:

The community is also advised that **Bus Stop 53** on Golden Grove Road, Surrey Downs (eastern side) will be closed on Saturday, 29 February from 7am to 9pm to undertake service relocation works. Passengers are directed to use Bus Stop 52 on Golden Grove Road.

Night works in the project area:

Please note works continue each night in the project area from 6pm to 6am, Sunday to Thursday, until early April 2020, weather permitting. Additional works may be required on other nights as necessary.

DPTI appreciates your co-operation and patience while these important works are undertaken.

For any queries, please call 1300 794 880 or email dpti.ggrup@sa.gov.au

For further project information, please visit the project website at: www.dpti.sa.gov.au/infrastructure/road_projects/golden_grove_road_upgrade

Kind regards,
Golden Grove Road Upgrade Project Team
Department of Planning, Transport and Infrastructure
26 February 2020

